
13 Guests attended a One-Day Seminar in Frankfurt 
Frankfurt, Germany, 14. September 2013 

 

On Saturday Sept. 14th we held a One-day DP Seminar in our chapel in Frankfurt. For the first time since a 
long time we had more guests attending than members: 13 guests and 9 members. The high number of 
guests is mainly the result of our members Manuel Domingos, Councellor of Angola in Frankfurt, who invited 
much of his embassy staff to attend the lectures. Other guests came from Stuttgart and one from the Bruno-
Groening Group, which uses our facility for holding their meditation meetings. Rohan Nancisore attended 
together with his mother. 

The two lectures in the morning were presented by Claus Dubisz on the Principles of Creation and the Fall. 
He started by presenting a special music video on the beauty of God's creating. Fritz Piepenburg lectured on 
the Principles of Restoration and on Father's Life in the afternoon, also displaying a video presentation at the 
end. Music was brought by Margaret Staudinger through the beautiful song "The Blessing". We had lovely 
snacks and a well prepared lunch which is always so ably organised by our sister Bundhilde Carabott. 
The entire atmosphere was very nice; especially during the presentation of Father life we could feel the 
presence of his spirit. Several of the guests expressed their desire to continue their study and already lined 
up for the next 7-day Workshop planned in November at our Seminar Center Neumuehle. 
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